

June 3, 2013

The Honorable Jeffrey Sanchez, House Chair Joint Committee on Public Health State House Boston, MA 02133

Dear Mr. Chairman,

On behalf of the Board of the Children's Trust Fund, I write today in strong support of HB 2103, An Act Relative to Folic Acid Awareness and Birth Defects Prevention, sponsored by Representative Aaron Vega. This bill would increase public awareness of and education on the importance of folic acid to patients, families and health care providers by codifying current folic acid efforts at the MA Department of Public Health (DPH).

Studies have shown that sufficient folic acid in women's diets before and during pregnancy can prevent birth defects of the brain and spinal cord known as neural tube defects (NTD's), the most serious birth defects, by up to 70%.

The March of Dimes found that while public awareness is improving, most women of childbearing age do not know the benefits of folic acid. Although 84% have heard of folic acid, only 19% take a daily vitamin containing it. Only 20% know that folic acid prevents birth defects, and only 11% know it should be taken before pregnancy. The March of Dimes found that 49% of these women learned about folic acid from the media, and only 33% from health care providers.

Here in Massachusetts, the Massachusetts Pregnancy Risk Assessment Monitoring System (PRAMS), a collaborative project between the Department of Public Health and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, reported that in 2012 only 38% of mothers reported taking multivitamins every day of the week in the month before becoming pregnant and 48% reported never taking them during that time; and that Black non-Hispanics, those with less than a high school education, Hispanics, those living at or below 100% of the Federal Poverty Line, or those under 20, were the least likely to take multivitamins every day.

## This bill:

- Codifies current efforts at the Department of Public Health (DPH) to ensure they continue to administer folic acid awareness initiatives.
- ❖ Ensures DPH considers efforts to promote women receive the following daily recommended dosage levels of folic acid: 400 micrograms (mcg) for women of childbearing age; 600 (mcg) for women during pregnancy.

55 Court Street, 4th Floor Boston, Massachusetts 02108 617-727-8957 tel 888-775-4KID toll free in MA 617-727-8997 fax www.mctf.org

CHAIR
Roger Donoghue, Esq.
Donoghue, Barrett & Singal
VICE CHAIR
James E. Rooney, Executive Director
MA Convention Center Authority

TREASURER
Samuel S. Mullin, Esq.
Robinson & Cole

Anne Bailey Berman, President Chadwick Martin Bailey, Inc.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Suzin Bartley, LICSW

BOARD MEMBERS
Edward N. Bailey, M.D.
MassGeneral for Children at
North Shore Medical Center

Michael Bergan, Principal Beacon Strategies Group Greg Bialecki, Secretary Executive Office of Housing & Economic Devel.

Executive Office of Housing & Economic Devel.

Maurice Boisvert, President & CEO, Emeritus
YOU, Inc.

Sidney L. Boorstein Restaurant Consultant Betsy Busch, M.D.

**Betsy Busch,** M.D. Tufts University School of Medicine

Patrick Cahn Somerville, MA Joseph C. Carter Oak Bluffs, MA

Jan Garnett Cellucci Hudson, MA

Mitchell D. Chester, Commissioner Dept. of Elementary & Secondary Education

Colleen Cook, Partner Nystrom Beckman & Paris LLP Howard M. Cooper, Partner

Howard M. Cooper, Partne Todd and Weld LLP

Jay Curley, Esq. Jay Curley & Associates Paul Doherty, V.P., Hospitality

Shawmut Design & Construction

Claudine A. Donikian, JD, President & CEO

Pentera Inc.

Herby Duverné, Managing Partner/COO Taino Consulting Group

Marcia Fowler, Commissioner Department of Mental Health

The Honorable Gail Garinger, Child Advocate Office of the Child Advocate

**Susan M. Getman,** Chief Executive Officer Walker School

Andrea Hayward, Sr. Dir. of Finance Year Up

Michelle Howard-Harrell, Program Coordinator Roxbury Community College

Ryan Hutchins, Senior Vice President Gilbane Co.

William Kennedy, Esq. Nutter McClennen & Fish LLP Hector Lopez-Camacho, Vice President State Street Global Services

Richard Lord, President & CEO Associated Industries of Massachusetts Stacey Monahan, Interim Commissioner

Dept. of Transitional Assistance

Martin Nastasia

Dir. of Government Law & Strategies

Brown Rudnick, LLP

Brown Rudnick, LLP
John Polanowicz, Secretary

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Patricia Riemitis, Director, Product Management
RealityWorks

Olga Roche, Interim Commissioner Dept. of Children & Families Lucinda Ross, Executive Director Beacon Hill Nursery School

Lori Pearlman Slavin Waban, MA

Lauren Smith, M.D., MPH, Interim Commissioner
Dept. of Public Health

William F. Solfisburg, President & CEO Alliance Resource Group

Peg Sprague, Senior V.P., Community Impact United Way of MA Bay & Merrimack Valley

Paula S. Stahl, Ed.D., Executive Director Children's Charter, a Division of Key, Inc.

David E. Sullivan, District Attorney Northwestern District Attorney's Office Jane Tewksbury, Esq., Executive Director Thrive in 5

**Cheryl Vines,** V.P. of National Replication *The Family Center, Inc.* 

**Tom Weber,** Interim Commissioner Dept. of Early Education & Care

- Ensures DPH consults with statewide maternal and child health organizations and various state programs, including MassHealth, to promote folic acid awareness.
- Imposes NO additional responsibility on DPH.
- Requires NO additional appropriation to DPH.

Thank you for your time and attention to this legislation. If you have any questions or require further explanation please do not hesitate to call Maureen Ferris, Public Policy Director at 617-502-8733 or maureen.ferris@state.ma.us.

Respectfully,

Suzin M) Bartley
Executive Director